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County Comptroller Robert E. Antonacci Releases 
Soil and Water District Audit 

 
 
Syracuse, NY – On October 26, 2016, Onondaga County Comptroller Staff presented their audit 
report to the Onondaga County Soil & Water District Board.  “I am pleased to report the Soil & Water 
District staff was eager to assist us in our audit of the District.  This was not merely a audit of their 
Annual Report of the Treasurer, but also a look at their financial operations,” said Antonacci. 
 
The Comptroller’s audit report made many recommendations, many of which were immediately 
adopted.   
 
“We look forward to the continued improvement of the operation of the District and hope this report 
will yield stronger internal controls,” concluded Antonacci. 
 
You can view the audit at http://www.ongov.net/comptroller/documents/OCSWD2015Audit.pdf.  
 
For further information regarding this audit, contact Robert Antonacci II, CPA at (315) 435-2130. 
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James V. Maturo 
Deputy Comptroller/Accounting 

 
Thomas R. Schepp II 

Deputy Comptroller/Audit 
 

 
 
Robert E. Antonacci II, CPA 

Comptroller 
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